Abingdon Society of Bellringers

St. Nicolas Steeplekeeper’s Report for 2009 AGM

Sunday 27 April 2008 – 4th bell rope snapped below the garter. An old splice appeared to have unravelled, shredded and snapped.

Thursday 1st May – bell rope spliced and re-hung. The splice is below the garter.

Inspected other ropes. All ropes looked sound except No 5. This is wearing a little thin.

About June the annual tower maintenance by Whites took place. Have not got copy of that report but nothing major to report except No 5 rope was replaced by Mark.

The ropes height were adjusted to the winter conditions and readjusted to the warm dry spring conditions. Both occasions afforded an inspection.

There are plans afoot to replace the ropes above the sallies with Terylene rope. This would be done through Whites/ Mark

. 

There is also a plan to have the bell frame painted professionally. Again this would be done through Mark.

St Helen’s Clock

The clock has reliably run all year. 

Reg Sidlow

Steeple keeper – St Nicolas

28 April 2009

